
 

 

MAYOR LINDA GORTON    JEFFERY NEAL   

   DIRECTOR 

   TRAFFIC ENGINEERING 

 
 

May 14, 2021 
 
Ms. Michelle Davis 
940 De Porres Avenue 
Lexington, KY 40511-2262 
 
Dear Ms. Davis, 
 
Petition cards were sent from Traffic Engineering via certified mail to the property owners on De 
Porres Avenue between Price Road and Erie Road soliciting a response for or against the 
installation of five speed tables on De Porres Avenue.  The letters were mailed on or around April 
14th and a response was requested by Friday, May 7th.   
 
A total of 54 postage paid petition cards, letters, and proposed speed table location maps were 
mailed to all the property owners on De Porres Avenue.  As of the morning of Tuesday, May 11th, 
no mailings were returned as undeliverable and 32 petition cards were returned.  As no mailings 
were returned undeliverable, the total of eligible votes remains 54 votes. 
 
Of the 32 petition cards returned:  

• 32 votes, or 59% of the adjusted total, were in favor of the installation of speed tables. 
• 0 votes, or 0% of the adjusted total, were opposed to the installation of speed tables. 

 
With 59% of the votes cast in favor for installing speed tables, the required minimum of 
51% approval of the proposed action is satisfied and the proposal to install speed tables 
on De Porres Avenue passes.  Therefore, Traffic Engineering recommends the installation 
of speed tables on De Porres Avenue per NTMP guidelines.   
 
If you have any questions, contact Grace Foley at the Division of Traffic Engineering via Lexcall 
311 or email gfoley@lexingtonky.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Grace N. Foley, P.E. 
Traffic Engineer Senior  
Division of Traffic Engineering 
(859) 258-3830  
 
 
 
cc: James Brown, 1st District Councilmember 

Josh McCurn, 2nd District Councilmember 
Nancy Albright, PE, Commissioner of Environmental Quality & Public Works 
Jeffery Neal, PE, Director of Traffic Engineering 
Jim Woods, PE, PLS, Deputy Director of Traffic Engineering 
Brian C. Knapp, PE, PLS, Traffic Engineering Manager 
Greg Lengal, Captain, Division of Fire & Emergency Services 
Jeremy Tuttle, Lieutenant, Division of Police 
Tiffany Masden, Legislative Aide to CM Brown 
Alicia Larmour, Legislative Aide to CM McCurn 


